
Friends and 
whānau 

of Newtown 
School

Newsletter Term 1  |  Week 8  |  March 2023

Welcome to our New Students:
 

Joanna Thomas
An Mai

Principal's Panui:

Our pool is getting great use and already we can see a difference in swimming confidence. 
Whānau have visited Matairangi, making the most of our local place.
 Welcoming several new families into our community. Keep an eye out for new faces in our
courtyard and say hello to others-this is part of what grows a sense of belonging at Newtown.
Board thinking and dreaming about being better Te Tiriti partners. What an amazing group of
people.
Our ‘Wayfinding’ project is exciting as Rachel turns our student’s designs into mosaic magic.

Kia ora koutou, 
We reach the end of another busy and productive fortnight. Thank you for the many ways you
continue to support our school community. We appreciate you.
Highlights: 

Politics
These are interesting times with political parties sharing their ideas around changes and
improvements to education. Strike action last week brought issues into people’s conversation as
we advocated for greater resourcing for students. We have a rich, detailed curriculum which
supports your child in as many ways as possible throughout each day. We are glad we work
together on this.
Problem solving and raising concerns
 If you have questions or an issue you want to resolve related to your tamariki, it is important to
talk about it with the teachers. We will help them work together to resolve what has happened. Our
staff are trained in language that encourages sharing what has happened. We exploring the impact,
take action to make things right, then discuss our future actions. It is part of our job. Do avoid
trying to solve this parent to parent without our input. We are a team that want to work together.
Samoan Language week
We are lucky to have many Samoan families as part of our community. During Samoan language
week (May 28-June 3rd) we are keen to get a group of families to help us organise activities and a
feast. If you are keen to be involved in helping with this please email me so I can pass on your
details to gather together.
Goodbyes
This week we said goodbye to Ceals who has been our cleaner for 3 years. She has been amazing
and it was great to acknowledge her part in our kura.
Have a restful weekend.
Na mihi nui, Whaea Nicki:  Tumuaki | Principal

Hola buenos días | malo e lelei | Goedemorgen | ようこそ | Talofa | خوش آمدید | Kia ora
Lava |  Bula | Hallo zusammen | Mingalaba | Sua’s dei |  Ciao | Kia Orana | Namaste | Chao
καλώς | خوشمدید | maligayang pagdating | soo dhaweyn | 歡迎 | Vanakam | أهلا بك |mung

ορίσατε

28 March - Cross Country 
5 April - Last School day of the term
6 April - Staff Only Day - school is closed

24 April - Staff Only Day - school is closed
25 April - ANZAC Day
26 April - First day of school

Important Dates to Remember:
Term One:  1 February - 6 April

Term Two: 24 April - 30 June 
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“I have loved 
making taniwha! 
My taniwha legs 
are purple, blue 

and pink!” 
 

by Devon
 

 

OF THE

WEEK

Quote
Weekly Update from the 

Newtown School Gardeners
We now have 3 classes helping to care for our school vegetable gardens (Pa
Harakeke, Pohutakawa and Te Kakano) as well as a group of akonga from Waitangi
gardening off site at a local residents garden to grow kai for our school and our
community. 
Our school gardens are looking really healthy due to the effort and care of our
students. The vegetables produced in our gardens are used in cooking sessions to
prepare and share a meal together. 

We also have some soup at school for families who could use a meal and invite you
to come have a chat with one of us if you would like one of these. 

 
We have noticed some of our hard grown vegetables are going missing, so ask our
school community to help us look after our gardens and the growing effort of our
tamariki to save the food for them to try. If you'd like to join us for a session we love
helpers! Mondays; 1.30-3pm, Tuesdays 9.15-11am and 2-3pm. 

Notices: 

Board of Trustees Notice: 

Meet Lily, our new whānau Tui teacher

Kia Ora! 
Ko Lily Whitehouse tōku ingoa. I am excited to be teaching
in te Whānau Tūī. I have recently moved down from the
Waikato, and am loving my new home here. My interests
include dance and drama. In my free time I love being
involved in community theatre and enjoy acting, directing
and choreographing shows. 

Kia ora koutou katoa,

The Board of Trustees is committed to understanding how our school can better honour te Tiriti o Waitangi. Our 
vision is to improve everyone's experiences by developing strategies that ensure all learners equitably achieve 
and succeed as tangata whenua and tangata tiriti. It's crucial that this is done with the school community and we 
look forward to providing opportunities to share ideas as this work progresses.

Ngā mihi mahana, Board of Trustees

Your child needs to be at school 
by 8:45am

Being at school before 8:45am is really
important. We have a lot of children coming to
school late! Please make sure your child is on
time.



Term 1 | Week 8 | March 2023
Notices:

We have 
some chicken
pox cases at  

school. If 
your child is 
sick please 

keep them at 
home and let 

us know.

 We NEED Your HELP! 
Do you have any coloured tiles (not
grey or white) that you have spare at
home, to use for our special school
mosaic project? 
Or do you have connections in the
plumbing industry that could get us
a discount on large pipes?
Please call the office if you can help
us.  We would really appreciate it!


